WIU SUAA Board Meeting Minutes

Thursday, October 2, 2014
Wesley United Methodist Church
Present: Belles, Callison, Fulkerson, Gilbert, Hedblade, Helmers, Lucas, McLaughlin, McLean, Nelson, Pano, Pledge, Rupert, Thompson, Werling, Yunker. 
Lucas called the meeting to order at about 10:00 a.m. 

Minutes: Minutes of the August 7, 2014, board meeting were accepted. Yunker/Gilbert. Minutes of the September 4, 2014, board meeting were accepted. Belles/ Pledge. The next board meeting will be Thursday, November 6, 2014, at Wesley United Methodist Church. 
Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer’s report indicated a checking balance of $7013.69 as of the end of September. The report was accepted. Gilbert/Fulkerson.   
Announcements: Lucas reminded board members the statewide SUAA fall meeting would be in Bloomington, IL, October 29.  Seven board members indicated they likely would attend. Also, Lucas made arrangements for the WIU SUAA fall luncheon to be held Tuesday, October 14, at noon in the Wesley United Methodist Church atrium. Rupert said he could speak on health insurance open enrollment. Pano said he could give a short presentation on issues coming up in the legislature. The board approved a small honorarium for the Wesley United Methodist Church custodian who assists in preparing for the luncheon. Belles/Callison.

Membership Report: Helmers reported the chapter’s membership list has been corrected. She noted the chapter’s membership was 690 with the corrections. Membership was counted as 701 at the end of July. She said the chapter’s membership chairs have arranged to distribute SUAA materials from a table at the university’s flu clinic October 8.

S.A.T. Report: Hedblade reported the deaths of Ken Epperson (October), Keros Fowler (September), Alice Kellogg (September), Helio Nardo (March), Charles Spencer (September), Warren Wilson (September). A last minute addition to the list was Rosalie Severinsen (October).

Human Resources Update:  Rupert reminded board members that as of October 1, 2014, a pension percentage would no longer be deducted as a health insurance premium. He reported the state’s processing of out-of-network QCHP claims was over a year behind while in-network QCHP claims had been processed through 12-12-13. He said out-of-network dental claims were 25 weeks behind while in-network claims were 11 weeks behind. He noted that CMS was sending out packets to state insurance enrollees regarding its scheduled open enrollment meetings around the state this fall. 
Legislative Report: Pano noted state representative Norine Hammond and most state legislators in the region have signed a resolution sponsored by Republican state representative David M. McSweeney opposing any transfer to local districts of the state’s current obligation to fund education. Pano observed that gubernatorial campaigning this fall has sunk to personalized attacks and negative advertising and that Republican challenger Bruce Rauner has lost an 11% lead with some polls showing incumbent Democrat Pat Quinn ahead. Meanwhile, Pano noted, the state is in precarious financial condition and this was not being address in the governorship campaigning.


Pano suggested Republican Judy Barr Topinka is in the lead for the comptroller position and that Democrats would retain control of both legislative houses, although possibly by a smaller margin.


He said the SUAA legal fund has raised $378,000 -- $17,984 contributed by WIU SUAA chapter members. He added the fund currently holds $180,000 and that the cost of challenges to pension legislation is expected to reach $500,000.

Publications Report:  Belles explained slow postal delivery of the latest newsletter forced him to arrange for email notice so that chapter members would be aware of an open meeting with state legislators September 18.
Foundations Report: Pledge said he expected have a report following the October 29 state SUAA fall meeting during which the SUAA Foundation would meet.
Technology Report: No report.

UPI Update: No report.

New Business: None.
Adjournment at 10:50 a.m.  Pledge/Pano.
